FINAL

 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
November 26, 2018
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Karen Raus (KAR), Karen Powell (KP)

Absent:
Kevin Rioux (KR), Tracy Priestner (TP)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None

Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Special Town Meeting:
Article 2:
GC began discussion on the presentation prepared by BB and KAR.   Ultimately a favorable decision by town meeting will appropriate $65k to hire a consultant to get the Treasurer's office up to date and get free cash certified.  Steve Fors, Moderator, wants source of funds in the motion.  Slides 1 and 2 are an introduction and slide 3 is the background into how the situation came to be.  BB said Steve wants more bullet points and less detail in the slide as to not be hard to follow for audience members.  There is a time limit for presentations and we need to make sure everything gets in.  BM feels the handout should have the detail and not the slides.  Brad Brightman, Treasurer, joined the meeting and agrees with the bullets.  Brad said the presentation should only touch upon the background and focus on what is to be achieved and the ramifications.  GC reminded the group that without free cash it will be very difficult to build the FY20 budget.  KAR wants to make sure we have feedback from the consultant as the project moves forward.  GC said that town meeting voters are much more educated today than 10yrs ago as to how this works.  KAR said they should be told that this could potentially cost the town thousands more.  GC said this could cause delays in state aid which would affect town and school.  BB moved and BM seconded to distribute the presentation, DLS letter, audit reports and BB letter at town meeting.  All were in favor.  Shana Shufelt, Chair of BOS, joined the meeting and wanted to make sure the handouts included what we are buying for $65k and why not cheaper.  GC thanked everyone for their input and time and effort put into the presentation.  
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m. was made by BB and seconded by KP and the vote in favor was unanimous. The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on December 4th at 6:30 p.m. at the Westport Jr/Sr High School for Special Town Meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

